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Recommendations 
 
Topic:  Timely reporting. 
 
Recommendation:  RPSC will distribute meeting action items and list of attendees, including 
affiliations and contact information, within one month of the meeting date.  
 
 
Topic:  The NSF has tasked RPSC to submit a plan to reorganize the Station Users 
Committees to clarify their mission, enhance their effectiveness, and improve their 
communication and focus across the USAP. 
 
Recommendation:  RPSC, as a follow-up to the NSF’s recommendation in past years, will 
submit a revised users committee charter applicable across all stations, though by-laws will 
continue to be tailored to each committee separately.  RPSC will include the committee 
members in the development of the new charter. 
 
 
Topic:  A draft proposal to create a South Anvers Island Antarctic Specially Managed Area is 
being prepared by the NSF for submittal to the Treaty nations in austral summer 2006.  Hugh 
Ducklow noted that the current science users should address strong scientific justifications, 
state of the research in that area, and list the most important science that is coming out of the 
area.   
 
Recommendation:   PAUC will solicit comments from scientists working in the Anvers Island 
area and provide to the NSF a report detailing: 

1) scientific values of the proposed area 
2) scientific highlights of past/current studies 
3) future concerns  

The sooner the report is submitted to Pam Toschik (NSF) the better.  However, mid September 
is an acceptable date for her if sooner is not possible. 
 
 
Topic:  There have been problems with reliably sending “keep chilled” samples through the 
cargo system. 
 
Recommendation:    RPSC will continue testing the sample packing and handling procedures 
to improve future “keep chilled” sample shipments.  Results of the thermo-safe and blue ice 
tests will be reported to PAUC. 
 
 
Topic: Matrai noted how difficult it was for a PI new to Palmer Station to plan and effectively fill 
out a SIP. 
 
Recommendation:     RPSC provide more complete orientation materials and possibly bring in 
new PI’s for POLAR ICE and SIP preparation training.  Enhancements to POLAR ICE could 
include pictures of equipment and maps of station and science-use spaces. 
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Topic:  PAUC currently is comprised largely of ad hoc members with uncertain term lengths. 
 
Recommendation:   PAUC will resolve current members terms and work with RPSC to finalize 
full committee membership. 
 
 
Topic:  There are a number of Palmer area operations and management issues that the PAUC 
would like to provide input and guidance to RPSC; including Meteorological data collection, 
science instrumentation, and diving/boating. 
 
Recommendation:    PAUC will create working groups for Automatic Weather 
Stations/Meteorology, Instruments, and Field Operations.  The groups may include RPSC and 
NSF members.  Their initial charge will be to identify specific issues under their subject area 
which require resolution. 
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Attendees 
 

Committee Members EMAIL AFFILIATION
Asper, Vernon Vernonapser@usm.edu University of S. Miss. 
 
Baker, Bill bjbaker@cas.usf.edu University of S. Florida 
 
Bernhard, Germar Bernhard@bioshperical.com     Biospherical  
  Instruments 
 
Ducklow, Hugh duck@vims.edu Va. Institute of Marine 
Science 
 
Fraser, Bill bfraser@3rivers.net Polar Oceans Research 
Group 
 
Matrai, Patricia pmatrai@bigelow.org Bigelow Lab. 
   
Quetin, Langdon Langdon@icess.ucsb.edu UC Santa Barbara 
   
Sidell, Bruce bsidell@maine.edu University of Maine 
 
RPSC EMAIL 
Crain, Jessie  Jessie.crain@usap.gov
Doyle, Alice  Alice.doyle@usap.gov
Dunbar, Steve  steve.dunbar@usap.gov
Edwards, Rob  rob.edwards@usap.gov
Emond, Ryan  ryan.emond@usap.gov
Farrell, Bob  bob.farrell@usap.gov
Ferrier, Cara  Cara.ferrier@usap.gov
Folger, Lora  Lora.folger@usap.gov
Jackson, Patricia  Patricia.jackson@usap.gov
Navarro, Ken  Ken.navarro@usap.gov
Pettit, Joe  joe.pettit@usap.gov
Robbins, Rob  Rob.robbins@usap.gov
Scarboro, Dawn  dawn.scarboro@usap
Shoop, Rebecca  Rebecca.shoop@usap.gov
Sucher, Cara  Cara.sucher@usap.gov
Wickins, Steven  Steven.wickens@usap.gov
 
NSF  EMAIL
Bresnahan, Dave  dbresnah@nsf.gov
Bundy, Marie  mbundy@nsf.gov
Smith, Pat  psmith@nsf.gov
Sutherland, Al  alsuther@nsf.gov
Toschik, Pam  ptoschik@nsf.gov
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Van Woert, Michael  mvanwoer@nsf.gov
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